
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

November 12th, 2019
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the November 12th Board Meeting at 7 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows Howes, Newton, Eberle, Loane, Nowlan, Shipp and Curry present, absent was Bush. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Mr. Loane led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Nowlan to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

There were no public comments.

Motion was made by Mr. Howes and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the October 8th meeting minutes with 6 ayes and 1 abstain, motion carried. Motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Nowlan to approve the October 23rd special meeting minutes with 6 ayes and 1 abstain, motion carried.  Motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the October 29th finance committee meeting minutes with 6 ayes and 1 abstain, motion carried. 
Committee Reports

1) Police-None
2) Legislative/Economic Development-Mr. Howes mentioned the upcoming UCCI meeting was not until the 18th, therefore he had no information on the veto session. He informed the board of two counties that opted out of selling cannabis but still passed the ordinance to collect the sales tax on any municipalities that opt in to sell recreational marijuana.
3) Health Board-None
4) Judicial-none

5) Building/Grounds-Chairman Curry notified the board the city of Toulon is interested in joining the potential solar project with the possibility of using city property and TIF funds.
6) Road/Bridge-None
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-Mr. Howes presented tentative plans drawn up by Mr. Tim Scott of Bradford for a possible new building to house County offices with a garage and storage space. Due to time constraints, they are not quite complete, and he hopes to have completed ones to present at the next regularly scheduled board meeting in December. 
8) Policy & Procedure Sub-Committee-Shipp/Bush-None
9) Finance-Mrs. Eberle questioned the increase in the Waste Management bill. Chief Deputy Demetreon will make some calls to different places to try and get a more reasonable price. A motion was made by Ms. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Bruce Harris & Associates presented a program on the upcoming NG911 Initiative mandated by the state to achieve 98% accuracy on all addresses on the GIS maps. They will implement the program for the county at a cost of $19,806. There is grant money available to offset the costs of this program and they will assist the county in obtaining the funds. The board had several questions that they will investigate and report back to Supervisor of Assessments Renee Johnson.
John Leezer from Leezer Insurance Agency presented the insurance renewal to the board. Due to several paid claims and unpaid pending claims this last year, the renewal rate has increased approximately $8,000.  Mr. Loane made a motion with a second by Mrs. Shipp to approve the insurance package with all present voting aye, motion carried. 

Highway Report

1)
CE Giffin reported to the board that he is about halfway done with the highway portion of the GIS mapping 
2)
He has been meeting with IDOT to discuss the county bridges. There are six inspections
scheduled for this month.
3)
The new truck has arrived, and they are working on getting the plow attachment. 
4)
He has purchased an ozone machine to work on abating the mold spores.

5)
A retired copy machine from his engineering firm has been purchased for the highway department for $5,000 that still has 2 years of free maintenance and toner supplies. 
Finance Report

Treasurer Leezer gave the monthly finance report.  The only issue being Sheriff’s Department salaries, which are currently over budget due to excessive overtime.  She also informed the board she has contacted a new company to house our website. She is waiting on a quote from them and will report back at the next meeting.
Sheriff's Report

1) Chief Deputy Demetreon gave the sheriff’s report.  He wanted to touch on the over-budget salaries discussed during the treasurer’s report. He informed the board that he is looking at ways to cut back on the overtime for next year.  He hopes the hiring of more part-time workers will help alleviate the need for overtime. 

2) A resolution was presented to formally appoint Dr. Lynn Keller as the animal control administrator.  Mr. Howes made a motion with a second from Mr. Loane to approve the resolution with all present voting aye, motion carried.
3) A resolution was presented to increase the fees for rabies vaccinations.  Mr. Howes made a motion with a second from Mr. Nowlan to approve the resolution with all present voting aye, motion carried. 
New Business

1) A resolution was presented to approve the States Attorney Appellate Prosecutor Fee.  A motion was made by Mr. Howes and was seconded by Mrs. Shipp to approve the resolution with all present voting aye, motion carried.
2) A resolution was presented to tentatively adopt the 2019/2020 FY budget.  Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve the resolution and was seconded by Mrs. Shipp with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Other Business

1) No update on the mold remediation
2) The discussion of a cannabis ordinance was tabled.
3) A special meeting has been set for November 27th at 5 pm to adopt the 2019/2020 FY budget and appropriation ordinance.

At 8:20 pm a motion was made by Mrs. Shipp to adjourn the meeting with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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